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079407 CUSATI ROBERT J

DOB: 06/22/1964 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Cusati in March 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In addition he needs
to establish a plan with his parole officer for an ongoing

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Between now and his parole release
date he is to address his restitution requirement with the
court by getting back into court. During any period of
unemployment Mr. Cusati is to perform twenty hours of
community service per week. This parole is contingent upon

Mr. Cusati remaining booking free and remaining in any
program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD: 7/8/16) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo,
Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

147439 DEMELLO KYLE R

DOB: 03/23/1993 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Demello in July 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of parole. The
reason for the staggered date is due to Mr. Demello's
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 4/14/17) MINIMUM VOTE: YES:
Pisaturo, Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

550814 DESIMONE MICHAEL J

DOB: 09/08/1988 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Desimone in April 2016 to his
approved xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx home and work plan contingent
upon

acceptance through the Interstate Compact. Conditions of
parole will include GPS for a minimum of ninety days with

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration
of his parole. During any period of unemployment Mr.
Desimone must perform twenty hours of community service per
week. This parole is contingent upon Mr. Desimone
remaining booking free and remaining in any program or
educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
(GTD:10/30/16) MINIMUM VOTE:YES: Pisaturo, Armesto,
Archibald ABSENT: Almeida
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146588 FELDMAN MICHAEL S

DOB: 12/11/1975 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Feldman in March 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Mr. Feldman needs to establish a
plan with his parole officer xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
issues. For any period of unemployment Mr. Feldman is to
perform twenty hours of community service per week. This
parole is contingent upon Mr. Feldman remaining in any
program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD: 10/13/16) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, Archibald ABSENT:
Almeida

547836 ISEWALA BRANDON

DOB: 03/08/1987 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Isewala in March 2016 to
straight parole with an approved home and work plan. This
is with xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx in

the
community, as needed, for the duration of parole. During
any period of unemployment Mr. Isewala is to perform twenty
hours of community service per week. This parole is
contingent upon him remaining booking free and remaining in
any program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD:9/4/16) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo,
Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

146243 PEREZ GERONIMO

DOB: 02/13/1981 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Perez in November 2016 to
straight parole. The reason for the staggered date is due
to the nature and seriousness of his offense for dealing
drugs. The Board believes that in light of the nature and
seriousness of his offense he should serve more time,
otherwise to parole him immediately would promote
disrespect for the law. During any period of unemployment
Mr. Perez is to perform twenty hours of community service
per week. This parole is contingent upon Mr. Perez
remaining booking free and remaining in any program or
educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
(GTD:5/20/18) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Armesto,
Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

553693 TROMBLEY MICHAEL

DOB: 04/05/1991 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Trombley in March 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx while on parole and establish
a plan with his parole officer for xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period of unemployment
Mr. Trombley must perform twenty hours of community service
per week. Parole is also contingent upon Mr. Trombley
remaining in any program or educational course in which he
is currently enrolled. (GTD:3/11/17) MINIMUM VOTE: YES:
Pisaturo, Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

DENIED

146221 BODDEN STEPHEN A

DOB: 07/14/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. The severity and
circumstances of Mr. Bodden's crime are very concerning to
the Board as is his presentation reflecting his lack of
insight, lack of responsibility, and manipulation with
respect to his stated reason as to why the Board should him
parole. To parole him on this record would not only
undermine the seriousness of actions, but promote
disrespect for the law and the Board does not believe that
he has sufficient insight to curb his recidivism. We will
deny parole at this stage, without reconsideration, but if
he can meaningfully xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, he
can
write to the Board for reconsideration. (GTD:4/27/18)
MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto, Archibald

500355 CARRION JOSE J

DOB: 07/12/1976 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Based on Mr.
Carrion's xxxxxxxxxxxxx, coupled with his criminal history
and the serious nature of his offense, the Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration. The Board believes
that
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxx. We are gravely disappointed and believe a message
needs to be sent. To parole him on the record would promote
disrespect for the law. (GTD:2/23/17) MINIMUM VOTE: YES:
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Pisaturo, Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

116132 COTTY RAFAEL

DOB: 08/04/1972 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. In light of the
totality of circumstances regarding Mr. Cotty's offense,
including the nature, gravity and heinousness of the crime,
the taking of an innocent life, length of sentence and
impact of the crime on surviving family members, the Board
votes to deny parole without reconsideration. The Board
believes that to parole Mr. Cotty under all of these
circumstances and at this time would not only undermine the
seriousness of the offense, but promote disrespect for the
law. The Board commends Mr. Cotty on xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx, but believes that a necessary step for him to
have a successful transition is for him xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx between now and his release and we
recommend that he do so. (GTD:10/21/18) MINIMUM VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Archibald

147258 DASILVA ADISON R

DOB: 09/08/1993 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Due to Mr. Dasilva's
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,
the
Board votes to deny parole without reconsideration. To
parole him in light xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx would promote
disrespect for the law. (GTD: 7/15/16) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Archibald

149591 DURE MARC A

DOB: 01/07/1994 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. In light of the
nature and circumstances of Mr. Dure's offenses including
the delivery of narcotics near a school while his two year
old daughter was present, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. To parole Mr. Dure on this record would
promote disrespect for the law. (GTD:8/5/16) MINIMUM
VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

542345 FORD SHANE D

DOB: 02/28/1987 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Mr. Ford presents
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with an extensive criminal history for domestic violence
and in light of the repetitive nature of his offenses and
failure to obey court orders, as well as his need for

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. Mr. Ford indicated xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
Board encourages him to follow through with same as well a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:12/17/16) MINIMUM VOTE:

YES:
Pisaturo, Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

065774 GIBSON JOSEPH L

DOB: 05/02/1961 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Due to Mr. Gibson
criminal history and the seriousness of his current
offense, as well as the fact that he presented with limited
insight into concrete steps he needs to take to change his
criminal behavior and criminal thinking the Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration. (GTD: 10/26/16)
MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto, Archibald

137839 GREEN GILBERT E

DOB: 08/04/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole based primarily on the fact that Mr. Green does
not have an appropriate parole plan, specifically any work
plan. In addition the gravity of the offense is also
concerning. We will deny him at this time, but reconsider
him in June 2016. If possible, we would like to see him on

work release where he may be able to obtain work and skills

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 1/30/18) MINIMUM
VOTE:
YES: Pisaturo, Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

083377 KING DAVID J

DOB: 11/28/1970 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Mr. King presents to
the

Board

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Based on this, as
well
as his criminal history and the seriousness of his offense,
including the use of a firearm, the Board votes to deny
parole without reconsideration. To parole him on this
record would not only promote disrespect for the law, but
the Board believes that he is at a high risk to reoffend.
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(GTD:1/13/17) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Armesto,
Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

127538 PEREIRA JOSIMAR D

DOB: 08/18/1986 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Mr. Pereira displayed
limited insight, lack of responsibility and some
minimization of his prior criminal history. In light of
these factors, as well as his significant criminal history
and the seriousness of his current offense the Board votes
to deny parole without reconsideration. The Board believes
that to parole him on this record would promote disrespect
for the law. (GTD: 12/17/16) MINIMUM VOTE:YES: Pisaturo,
Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

542061 REGALDO ROBERT A

DOB: 12/04/1984 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. The Board votes to

deny parole on the grounds that the Board could not state
that he could remain at liberty without violating the law.
Members believe that he needs to obtain greater insight
into his criminal activity as well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxx. We will reconsider him in August 2016. The Board
recommends

that

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Please note the Chairperson dissents as
she would vote to flatten Mr. Regaldo's sentence. She
believes that he presented to the Board xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
regarding the degree of his involvement in drug dealing,
post drug court graduation, which causes her to question
his credibility and intent to change. (GTD: 6/29/17)
MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida
DISSENT: Pisaturo

112708 RODRIGUEZ JORGE A

DOB: 10/23/1980 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole based on Mr. Rodriguez's criminal history and
the nature of his current offense. The Board believes given
the severity of his offenses he should serve more time. In
addition the Board would like to observe as to how he does
on work release. We will reconsider him in October 2016.

he

(GTD: 11/22/17) MINIMUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present:

Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto, Archibald
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149750 SANCHEZ JUAN

DOB: 05/07/1994 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Mr. Sanchez
presented to the Board without a work plan and limited
insight and minimization with respect to his conduct. The
Board denies parole without reconsideration. If he can
produce a work plan prior to the expiration of his
sentence, he can write to the Board for reconsideration.
(GTD:10/5/16) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present: Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto, Archibald

127528 SANTANA REYNOLDS P

DOB: 11/19/1985 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Mr. Santana's xxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx The
Board
denies parole without reconsideration. To parole him under
these circumstances would promote disrespect for the law.
(GTD:8/27/16) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto, Archibald

101019 SCOTT ROBERT L

DOB: 08/12/1967 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Mr. Scott presented
with complete lack of insight into his degree of
responsibility for his criminal history and current offense
of felony domestic assault. In addition to a poor attitude

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx before the Board. In light of
his significant criminal history as well as the seriousness
of his current offense and his presentation the Board
denies parole without reconsideration. We cannot say that
he can remain at liberty without violating the law and to
parole him on this record would greatly promote disrespect
for the law. We recommend that he xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 10/26/17) MINIMUM VOTE: YES:
Pisaturo, Armesto, Archibald ABSENT: Almeida
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140839 HOLDREDGE BRECK L

DOB: 03/16/1983 - WAIVED

Mr. Holdredge appeared before the Board and announced that
he would like to waive his right to a parole hearing. He
will flatten his sentence without reconsideration.
(GTD:10/30/16) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Armesto,

Archibald ABSENT: Almeida

